
Section 401 Water Quality Certification Public Notice 
 
The Central Coast Water Board is currently reviewing an application for the following 
project for water quality certification under Section 401 of the Clean Water Act.   
We encourage public comments on the proposed work, which will be considered in  
the decision on certification.  You may submit written comments on this project to: 
 
Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board 
895 Aerovista Place, Suite 101 
San Luis Obispo, CA 93401 
Attention: 401 Coordinator 
OR  
centralcoast@waterboards.ca.gov  
Attention: 401 Coordinator 
 
Project Applicant County of Santa Cruz Dept of Public Works -- Tim Bailey 
Applicant’s Agent Self-representing 
Project Name Bear Creek Storm Damage Repair Project 
Receiving Water Bear Creek 
City/County Santa Cruz / Santa Cruz 
Public Notice July 13, 2017 – August 3, 2017 

Project 
Description  

The purpose of this project is to restore an east bound travel lane 
and embankment at Bear Creek Road by removing and replacing 
a culvert and repaving the roadway area to achieve original 
conditions. 
 
The project activities include: 

• Clearing and grubbing the site; 
• Creating access to the culvert on the inlet side;  
• Ramming a new 60” diameter steel culvert over the 

existing damaged culvert and removing the existing 
48 inch CMP culvert; 

• Increasing the size of the upstream headwall to 
accommodate the larger pipe; 

• Constructing a soil nail wall with a concrete face to 
facilitate rebuilding of the existing roadway; and, 

• Constructing a grouted rip rap slope protection and energy 
dissipater spillway. 

 
Mitigation: 590 sq. ft of riparian land will be restored. 
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